
 

 

 

 

 

 

Western Australian Cricket Umpires’ Association 

Minutes from the General Meeting on Tuesday January 21st 2020, Perth & Tatts Bowling Club, East Perth. 

Meeting opened: 6:35pm 

Attendance: Todd Rann, Fred Davis, Wayne Barnes, Wayne Barron, Susan Bartlett, Nathan Batskos, Ernest 

Chua, Steven Duke, Rex Evans, Daniel Gibbons, Ashlee Gibbons, Mahesh Gopukuttan, Peter Graham, Kate 

Holloman, Thomas Johnston, Nathan Johnstone, Michael Kovalevs, Trevor Krink, Garth McCrorie, Andrew 

Micenko, Nick Middleton, Sam Moses, Colin Ogilvie, Mervyn Rudrum, Tony Rutter, Marko Sasic, Justin 

Shakeshaft, Trent Steenholdt, Jamie Thomas, Dean Trigg, Lewis Wegner, Steven Wenban, Alan Wilson, 

Graham Zemunik, Ranjit Ratnayake, Ahmad Khan, 

Apologies: Andrew Mollatt, Shane Boyle, Jeff Brookes, Mick Martell, Graham Capper, Matthew Hall, 

Stephen Lamb, Jack Paterson, John Sherry 

Business arising from minutes: 

• Minutes proposed by Trent Steenhodlt, seconded by Nathan Johnstone. Carried. 

President’s report:  

• See attached report. 

• Thank you to those who attended the golf day – was a good day 

• Still trying to get a t20 game up and running for the end of the season 

• RSVP email sent out for annual season dinner sent out. Ticket included in rego fee but need to rsvp. 

Guests $30 each. April 4th, Saturday, 6:30 at WACA for 7pm start. 

• Committee has been working hard to improve processes including medal criteria, possible 

merchandise co-branding with WACA, Life Membership nomination process.  

• Proposed by Trent Steenholdt, seconded by Steven duke. Carried. 

Secretary report:  

• See attached report.   

• Please sign attendance sheet.  

• Very limited correspondence over Christmas/New Year period – will pick up again over the coming 

months.  

• Proposed by Ashlee Kovalevs, seconded by Ernest Chua. Carried. 

Financial report: 

• See attached report.  

• Have received membership fees from WACA. 

• Golf day and back to base drinks main expenses in last month and a half. 

• A few people already paid for guest tickets for annual dinner.  



• Accounts = Cheque - $6 839.58.  Savings - $12 230.29. Cash - $136.35. Total - $19 206.22                     

• Proposed by Andrew Micenko, seconded by Kate Holloman. Carried. 

UAC Report: 

• Delivered by Daniel Gibbons in Match Officials Manager report. 

Match Officials Manager Report: 

• Delivered by Daniel Gibbons.  

o Merv Rudrum is in Sydney on exchange, will be umpiring a First Grade two day game over 

Saturday and Sunday this coming weekend. 

o Reuben Garlett attending the National Indigenous Championships 

o U15 Female Championships - Gemma Cassidy and Kate Holloman 

o U15 Male Championships - Dean Trigg 

o Discussion around rumours and gossips – there have been situations where umpires have 

been gossiping about other umpires/situations, particularly when they don’t have all the 

information. This information gets back to Daniel and Peter and doesn’t reflect well on the 

individuals involved. Please come to Daniel and Peter if you have concerns/queries. 

o UAC meeting – no further information. Number of ranking changes made and this will 

continue throughout season. 

Training: 

• Delivered by Peter Parker at the conclusion of the meeting. 

Umpire Reports: 

• Milestones 

o Matthew Hall – 300 combined games  

o This weekend – Bob Belcher, 300th senior grade game 

• Umpire reports 

o Nil. 

Training: 

Special Business: 

• Nil. 

General Business: 

• Nil. 

• Raffle drawn. 

Meeting closed:  6:50pm 


